
 

 

Newsletter: Term 2, Week 9: 27th June 2019 
 

“Leadership is the capacity to translate vision into reality” 
                       Warren Bennis 

Kia Ora Everyone, 
 
We are delighted to announce our newly appointed Board of Trustees; Greg Hartwell, 
Rachael Dennis, Joshua Gwilliam, Katharina Friedli, and Hanna Woods.  Congratulations! 
 

I take my hat off to all parent and community candidates who put their names forward to 
be a Board member and acknowledge that it's a tough ask for people to put themselves out 
there.  We were incredibly lucky to have such top quality people to choose from, so thank 
you to them for accepting the nomination to be a BOT member.   
 

I'm sure we will maximise the opportunity to work collegially to ensure that our amazing 
school is well governed for another three-year term. 
 

School Volunteers Needed 
We are in desperate need for additional adult support around the school.  Someone to take 
charge of our Resource Rooms, School Library, Garden Maintenance, reading with students, 
maybe even helping to prepare a hot lunch once a week.  Our staff are already working at 
full capacity!  So please if you are available, even one day a week, any time would be much 
appreciated. 
 

As next week is the end of term, and we have a lot going on, we will be sending out another 
short newsletter next week. 
 

Nga Manaakitangi 
 

Jodi Edwards, Principal 

 
NOVA’S MONKEY BARS OPENING 
We have a special ceremony after our Friday assembly tomorrow 
morning (9:05am) to officially open Nova’s yellow monkey bars.  Come 
and join the Evans family and friends to celebrate this new addition to 
our playground, kindly donated with money raised from the Nova “disco” 
and “breakfast” held in recent times. 

 

 

Raffle tickets  are still available at the office or from a Room 1 student, one of  the amazing 

hampers could be yours, $2 per ticket or $5 for 3.  Thanks for supporting Room 1’s camp 

fundraising!  (Raffle will be drawn on the last day of term). 
 



 
 

Tomorrow’s School Lunch = Sausage Sizzle and an Iceblock $4 

UPCOMING EVENTS FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

Tuesday, 2nd July  Room 1 Banquet 
Friday, 5th July Reports Home – End of Term 2 

Monday, 22nd July TERM 3 STARTS 

Tuesday, 23rd July 3 Way Conferences 1pm - 6:30pm 
(School to close at midday) 

Thursday, 25th July WBHS Dean visit, 11am 
Tuesday, 25th July Ned’s Mindset Mission Performance 2-2:45pm 

Tuesday, 30th July 3 Way Conferences continue 3:15-6:30pm 
Thursday, 1st August WGHS Presentation for Year 8 girls, 10am 

Tuesday, 6th August Jump Jam, 6pm 
Wednesday, 7th August Whangarei Girls High School Open Night, 5-7pm 
 

GOLD AWARDS 

Congratulations to last week’s Gold Award recipients: 

     Room 1 –  Ayla, Faith        Room 2 –  Daisy, Izzy     Room 3 – Abigail, Thomas   

                                                      Kidspace –Celeste, Katie, Charlie 

 

Year 4-6 Winter Sports Day 
 

The weather was kind to us for some winter 

sports fun last Wednesday.  After the 

disappointment of the Whangarei Winter Sports 

Day being cancelled, it was awesome to see the 

children enjoying games of netball, touch rugby 

and soccer.  Thank you to Mr Higgison and Ms 

Allen 

 



ROOM ONE TECHNOLOGY WEEK 

 
Cooking 

 
Sewing 

 
Woodwork 

 
Art 

 
Heaps of 
FUN!!! 

 

Thank you 
Claire, Mark, 

Suzie, Barbara, 
Lorraine, Ame, 
Ellie, Phi, Anita 

and Karen A (for getting sewing machines from 
Parua Bay School). We truly appreciate you! 

 



This is a really enjoyable experience and open to anyone in the community - there 
are still a few tickets left, so be in quick!  Contact the office.  Start time is 6pm, at 
the Baptist Camp. 

 
 

Please keep payments rolling in: 

We encourage you to use internet banking for any school payments. 

School Bank Account Number: 12-3092-0033347-00 

 


